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Weekly Attendance: 
 

Willow: 92.27%    Sycamore: 98.61%      
Maple: 95.02%    Elm: 97.78%     Birch: 97.33% 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from the Head 
 

That’s the end to another week at Stansfield 
Hall Church of England /Methodist Primary 
School. This week, the children had a visit from 
Fr Ian for his fortnightly assembly which they 
thoroughly enjoyed!  

This week, I have been speaking to children 
about the different activities they would like to 
have on offer here at school. Well done to some 
of the Year 5 and 6 children who carried out 
some market research for me and have collected 
an extensive list of all things sports related – it 
might not come as a surprise that football was 
top of the list! I am currently looking at ways in 
which we can really boost our sports offer in 
school – if any parents have any suggestions to 
contribute, please let me know. 

Could I politely request that parents and carers 
do not park on the zigzag lines outside of school 
- this is a safeguarding issue and we have 
received some complaints about cars being          
.                           parked inappropriately. 

 

A message from the Head (Cont’d) 
A few parents have approached staff about opening the 
gate on Todmorden Road. Having considered this, I 
think it will help with congestion outside of the main 
entrance (and make it safer for our children) so from 
Monday, we will be opening that gate at the beginning 
and end of the day. As always, please take care 
whichever entrance you are using and remind your 
children about road safety.   

 
We hope you enjoyed our YouTube video this week. 
Keep an eye out for next week's contribution.   

 
Industrial Action 

As you will be aware, members of the NEU will be 
taking industrial action next week. As it stands, this 
will impact the children in Maple class. This class will 
be closed on 1st February and children can return to 
school on 2nd February. If there are any changes or 
updates over the coming days, school will keep you 
informed. 

 
Star of the Week 

This week’s ‘Stars of the Week’ are as follows: 
 

Willow Maple  
Alan, Archie &  

Koby 
Harvey & Oscar 

  

Sycamore  Elm  
Harrison & Oscar Alex & Grace 

  

 Birch  
 Matthew & Troy 
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Next Week’s Menu… 

DUE TO SUPPLY CHAIN PRESSURES THESE MEALS 
MAY BE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

 

 

Friday 

Choice of Topped or Plain Cheese Pizza Slice with Fries & 
Seasonal Vegetables 
 
Ice Cream Desserts  

Available Daily 

Hot Daily Pasta, Selection of Filled Sandwiches  
& Freshly Baked Jacket Potato.  

 
 

Monday 

Crispy Fish Fingers, Potato & Peas 
 
Warm Cookies & Milkshake 
  Tuesday 

Fresh Kitchen Chicken Curry & Rice 
 

Warm Fruit Waffles & Whipped Cream 
  

Wednesday 

Fresh Kitchen Savoury Pie, Seasonal Potatoes & Vegetables 
 
Tropical Fresh Fruit Salad & Oaty Biscuit 
  

Thursday 

Slow Cooked Braised Steak with Carrots & Chunky Chips 
 

Hot Chocolate Sponge & Custard 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

   

Christian Faith 
Value 

 

This week in assembly, 
we heard the story the 
story of St. Lucy. The 
story teaches us about 
standing up for the 
truth and what we 
believe in. In the story, 
the children heard 
about how St. Lucy 
helped her fellow 
Christians when they 
were in need and how 
she stood strong by her 
faith and wouldn’t deny 
Jesus. The children 
also learnt about how 
people in Sweden 
remember St. Lucy and 
celebrate her bravery.   

 

 

Contact 

If you need any support 
please ask on the 
Earlyhelp@stansfieldhall.ro
chdale.sch.uk or ask the 
staff on the gate in a 
morning. 
 
If your concern is around 
Special Educational Needs 
then our SENCo can be 
emailed on 
SEND@stansfieldhalll.roch
dale.sch.uk 

PTA 
 

We have spoken to a few parents about 
the need at Stansfield Hall to develop a 
new PTA. Thank you to those who have 
already showed some interest. If you 
are interested in coming together and 
supporting the school with some event 
organisation and fund-raising ideas, 
please come and speak to Mrs Taylor-
Smith. 
 


